#### **BOARD of SUPERVISORS**



City Hall
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102-4689
Tel. No. (415) 554-5184
Fax No. (415) 554-5163
TDD/TTY No. (415) 554-5227

## MEMORANDUM

TO: Youth Commission

FROM: Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board

DATE: December 13, 2022

SUBJECT: REFERRAL FROM BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

The Board of Supervisors has received the following, which at the request of the Youth Commission is being referred as per Charter Section 4.124 for comment and recommendation. The Commission may provide any response it deems appropriate within 12 days from the date of this referral.

File No. 221258

Hearing on the evictions in the City's Permanent Supportive Housing (PSH) project-based sites that receive city funds, and efforts to prevent and reduce evictions at PSH sites; and requesting the Department of Homelessness and Supportive Housing, Department of Public Health, and Mayor's Office of Housing and Community Development to report.

Please return this cover sheet with the Commission's response to Erica Major, Assistant Clerk, Land Use and Transportation Committee at <a href="mailto:Erica.Major@sfgov.org">Erica.Major@sfgov.org</a>.

\*

RESPONSE FROM YOUTH COMMISSION

No Comment
Recommendation Attached

Chairperson, Youth Commission

Youth Commission Referral 11/7/07

Youth Commission City Hall ~ Room 345 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place



(415) 554-6446 (415) 554-6140 FAX

# YOUTH COMMISSION MEMORANDUM

TO: Erica Major, Assistant Clerk, Land Use and Transportation Committee

**CC:** Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board

Alisa Somera, Legislative Deputy Director

FROM: 2022-2023 Youth Commission

**DATE:** Friday, December 30, 2022

RE: SUBJECT: REFERRAL FROM BOARD OF SUPERVISORS File No. 221258

At its in-person meeting on Monday, December 19, 2022, the Youth Commission took the following action:

- Motion to Support File No. 221258 Hearing on the evictions in the City's Permanent Supportive Housing
  (PSH) project-based sites that receive city funds, and efforts to prevent and reduce evictions at PSH sites;
  and requisition the Department of Homelessness and Supportive Housing, Department of Public Health, and
  Mayor's Office of Housing and Community Development to report.
- 2. Questions and Recommendations to be presented by the Full Youth Commission:

How many of those evicted were youth and if any attended schooling? What are the demographics?

How many are queer youth who were affected?

Were these individuals evicted due to deferred maintenance, safety, and poor living conditions?

Were any of these evictions met with temporary or new housing opportunities?

How was taxpayer funding was used to evict the residents in supporting housing?

Were those who were evicted given the resources and tools necessary to understand their eviction and any other supporting housing resources? Were they read their housing rights? Any mental health resources?

What is the criteria that constitutes having a tenant in supportive housing be evicted?

What were the impacts of those evicted during the height of the pandemic? Any physiological, psychological, and mental difficulties and implementation?

### Youth Commission City Hall ~ Room 345 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place



### (415) 554-6446 (415) 554-6140 FAX

How many individuals were evicted during the height of the pandemic? What happened to those who got evicted? Is there any data?

\*\*\*

Please do not hesitate to contact Youth Commissioners or Youth Commission staff (415) 554- 6446 with any questions. Thank you.